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SUBJECT:
BIG ISSUE CANDIDATES FOR TRB POLICY STUDIES

Since 1982, TRB has built an influential program of policy studies on issues of national importance in transportation. Each study is conducted by a specially appointed independent committee. Committee members are selected to provide appropriate expertise and a balance of issue perspectives. Final reports undergo a rigorous institutional review, in which outside experts examine the report according to National Academies guidelines intended to ensure that the committee has provided a balanced and fair assessment of the topic studied. Since 1982, TRB has conducted more than 70 policy studies in response to requests by Congress, executive branch agencies, and the states on a wide array of complex, often controversial, transportation topics. Topics that have been addressed in individual studies include counter-terrorism, speed limits, highway design, truck size-and-weight issues, airport capacity, transit use, high-speed rail, airline deregulation, dredging, environmental policy, school transportation safety, and automotive safety. More information on TRB policy studies can be found at http://www4.trb.org/trb/homepage.nsf/web/policy_studies.

As part of TRB’s strategic plan, the TRB Executive Committee is in the process of developing a list of “big issues” for consideration as TRB self-initiated policy studies. The attached document contains some ideas generated to date as they relate to the TRB “Critical Issues in Transportation 2002” report. The Executive Committee has requested input from the Technical Activities Division to supplement this preliminary list. We are therefore asking you to accomplish the following two items:

1. By December 2, provide any recommendations you may have on big issue policy studies that you feel should be considered by TRB

2. By January 31, provide any recommendations your committee may have on this same question. In generating your committee recommendations, you may wish to include this as an agenda item at your January meeting, review your committee’s millennium paper and/or solicit input from members/friends of your committee via email or other correspondence.

Any big issue policy study recommendations that you or your committee submits should be no more than one or two sentences in length, and should be sent to Mark Norman at mnorman@nas.edu. Please remember that these should be candidates for policy studies, not highly technical research. Some examples include:

· Intercity rail passenger issues - how to pay for it, how to structure it, what services should be provided

· Reviewing the capabilities of the travel demand models in the context of a more demanding world

· Congestion - what opportunities are there for trade-offs among various users for limited roadway capacity in metropolitan areas; (freight and passengers, cars, trucks, transit)

· Communities and transportation - how different types of transportation investment affect our communities - social, economic, environmental, etc.

· Transportation funding - the future. Look at different funding approaches for achieving various goals - what are the policy implications surrounding the issue of how we should fund transportation needs. 

Please feel free to contact either of us if you have any questions. We look forward to your help in setting the future agenda for TRB policy studies.

